
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 

Turin, 6 December 2023 – Juventus Football Club S.p.A. (“Juventus” or the “Company”), with reference to the pending 
investigations by the Public Prosecutor's Office in Rome following the displacement of the criminal proceeding already 
pending before the Judicial Authority in Turin, informs that it has received a request to obtain documents relating, in 
particular, to the financial statements as of 30 June 2022.  In this context, the Company has become aware that 
investigations are pending before the Public Prosecutor's Office in Rome in relation to company members for the conducts 
referred to in Article 2622 of the Italian Civil Code regarding the financial statements as of 30 June 2022.  The Company 
does not result under investigation.  

Considering the content of the request for documents, the Company has reason to believe that the investigations relate to 
the same matters (so-called capital gains from “cross-transactions” and so-called “salary manoeuvres”) already being the 
subject of the investigations in Turin as well as Consob proceedings pursuant to Article 154-ter of Legislative Decree 
58/1998. 
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